
 
     

 
 

            Facilities Committee Meeting 
         Thursday, September 4, 2014– 6:00 pm 

 

Minutes 
 

 

 
FACILITIES COMMITTEE 
 

 High School Renovation update- 
The meeting was held in the newly completed Cyber Commons in the Senior High School. 
Norm Long, the Clerk of the Works provided a handout and discussed the areas that were 
completed or substantially completed for Phase 1 of the project. The band and chorus rooms, 
the fitness center, the lecture room, the cyber commons, the gym/auditorium lobby, the 
auditorium, the lecture room, one of the locker lobby areas, the upper gym, and the main 
entrance and administrative suite were all substantially complete. Furniture has been delivered 
for these areas and the fitness center has been outfitted with weights. Work is progressing in 
Phase 2 areas which will be completed August of 2015. The lower gym and locker rooms, the 
cardio room, and the wrestling rooms will be completed sometime between September and 
December of 2014.       

     

 Artificial Turf Update- 
The following was completed: 
-completed field base stone installation 
-complete top dressing stone work 
-complete artificial turf installation 
-complete inlay (numbers, graphics, hash marks, etc.) 
-complete sand infill 
 

 To be completed: 
-complete rubber infill on September 5th 

-complete contractor punch list on September 5th 
-complete fencing and ball nets. 
-professional inspection and punch list on September 8th 
-complete G-Max testing on September 8th 

-landscaping and paving still to be completed. 
-New soccer and field hockey goals onsite. 
-first use for practice 9/9. 
-First use for game 9/12. 
 
Question was asked whether the ball net poles were strong enough to hold a flag. 
 

 Capital Plan Update- 
The committee discussed the direction the Capital Plan should go to prioritize and present $6 
to $9 million dollars of potential Capital improvements in all buildings other than the High 
School. They wanted the administration to address the capital list in categories with safety 
being the primary concern. Other categories might involve renovating older buildings most in 



need, developing a sports complex behind the High School, and air conditioning all schools in 
the district. 


